
TOWN OF EAST WINDSOR 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

 

 

PUBLIC HEARING – BROAD BROOK FIRE DEPARTMENT 

BUDGET REQUEST 

March 3, 2022 

7:00 p.m. 

 

 

Meeting held in person in the John Daly, Jr. Meeting Room, 

Town Hall, 11 Rye Street, Broad Brook, CT. 

AND 

via ZOOM Teleconference 

 

Meeting ID:  332 683 3563 

Passcode:  townhall 
 

MEETING MINUTES 

*****Minutes are not official until approved at a subsequent meeting***** 

 

Board of Selectmen 

Jason E. Bowsza, First Selectman 

Marie DeSousa, Deputy First Selectman 

Alan Baker, Selectman 

Sarah Muska, Selectman 

Charles Nordell, Selectman 

        

   

ATTENDANCE: First Selectman Bowsza hosted the hybrid meeting.  

 Also present were:  Deputy First Selectman DeSousa, Selectman Baker, 

Selectman Muska, and Selectman Nordell. 

  

GUESTS/SPEAKERS in-person: Tom Lansner (Board of Finance), Joseph Ouellette;  Bill 

Loos. 

 

GUESTS/SPEAKERS related to Budget Presentations (Remote access only): Finance 

Director:  Amy O’Toole. 

 

Participants signed in remotely (identified as noted online):  Noreen Farmer, I-Phone, Christine 

Posniak, Joe Sauerhoefer. 

 

First Selectman Bowsza CONVENED the Public Hearing on the Broad Brook Fire 

Department Budget request at 7:02 p.m. 
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TOWN OF EAST WINDSOR 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Public Hearing – Broad Brook Fire Department Budget Request – March 3, 2022 

In-Person and REMOTE ACCESS 

MEETING MINUTES 

 

First Selectman Bowsza advised the public of the process to follow regarding the two 

Public Hearings this evening, as well as the Regular Meeting of the Board of Selectmen.  

He noted the process for discussion of the Broad Brook Fire Department Budget mirrors 

the Town Budget process.  The Board will hear comments on the Broad Brook Fire  

Department Budget, and in two weeks from tonight the Board will vote on their Budget 

recommendations prior to it being referred to the Board of Finance.   

 

First Selectman Bowsza asked for comments from the public in the in-person audience 

regarding the Broad Brook Fire Department Budget.  No one in the John Daly Meeting 

Room requested to speak. 

 

First Selectman Bowsza then called for comments from those individuals signed in 

remotely.   No one requested to speak. 

 

Hearing no requests from the public to comment First Selectman Bowsza called for a 

motion to close the Public Hearing on the Broad Brook Fire Department Budget request. 

 

MOTION: To CLOSE the Public Hearing on the Broad Brook Fire Department 

Budget request. 

 

Muska moved/DeSousa seconded/DISCUSSION:  None. 

VOTE: In Favor: DeSousa/Baker/Muska/Nordell 

   (No one opposed/No abstentions) 

 
First Selectman Bowsza noted the Public Hearing is CLOSED at 7:03 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted_____________________________________________ 

Peg Hoffman, Recording Secretary, East Windsor Board of Selectmen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 

 


